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Victory 

newsletter 

WINGS: Women IN God’s Service 

On Saturday, July 30, WINGS took over 70 bags of watermelon, cantaloupe, and grapes to our Super 

Seniors. Special thanks to all those who participated getting the fruit ready and delivering. We had 

some great visits and everyone enjoyed some cool fruit on a hot day! 

Our next WINGS meeting will be Sunday, October 9, at 4:15 pm in Room 105. Come join us as we 

make plans to visit our Super Seniors and Shut-Ins in October with another special project. We are 

always looking for new ideas and need your input! 

Watch the bulletin for more details and date. We are going to have a special arts and crafts project to 

make some cards for our Shut-Ins, and we hope all the ladies will join us. 

We will have the Pumpkin Decorating Contest Fund Raiser for Pre K thru 12
th
 grades on Sunday, 

October 30, with the Men’s Chili Cook-Off after the service. The proceeds will go to Sister Janice 

Williams in Houston, TX for a Christmas party and presents for about 30-40 kids. There will be a 

potluck after the service. We can’t wait to see all the creative pumpkin ideas and taste the delicious 

chili! 

Summer 2022 
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WE LOVE SUMMER!!! Camp, VBS, Summer of Fun! You 

name it, we did it and more! 
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Victory Kids, continued 
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Summers are always amazing when you get to spend them with a 

group of teens like this! Camp, Lake Day, leading in VBS, Serve 

Weekend, and much more made for a fast-paced but incredible 

summer! I'm already looking forward to the next one! 
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Reflect, continued 
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CALL Mall: Children of Arkansas Loved for a Lifetime 

The CALL Mall has been very busy this summer, starting with the Church holding an indoor yard sale 

on June 18! It was soooo hot, but people came to buy! We made over $1,300!! Thank you to the men 

and women who helped set up, sell, and break down the yard sale. We had so much stuff that we 

were unable to put it all out, so we are having a second sale on Saturday, October 8. We would 

appreciate all the help we can get! 

The Mall itself has been busy with the starting of school!! The Mall had some 

formula that had been donated just before the formula shortage, and it was 

snatched up very quickly. We’ve had all kinds of strollers, bikes, bouncy seats, 

books, etc., donated this summer. There have been many getting school 

supplies, backpacks, and school uniforms over the past month or so! The 

backpacks were donated by Cornerstone Church and the school supplies were 

bought by monetary donations given to The CALL Mall.  

The family of Mrs. Shirley Starks (known as “Honey”), who was a volunteer for 

many years in the Mall, designated The CALL Mall as the organization to 

donate to in her name! We are so blessed by those donations!! We are also blessed by many other 

donations, including clothing and other children’s items!! 

Thank you Victory Baptist Church for your support of this ministry! 
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RIM: Remote Island Ministries 

The RIM crew returned to Palau in June after visiting Indonesia for several months. This was the first 

voyage for the Hopkins family! They have been quite a blessing to the ministry already! RIM plans to 

return to the Sunda Islands of Indonesia soon. 

Bro. Glen did not make it to the ABA meeting in June this year, but Michael Driggers was there 

manning a booth representing the ministry. 

A church stateside asked Bro. Glen to make some videos for their VBS last summer. Bro. Glen was 

happy to do so and posted five short videos on Facebook. 

Living on a boat, Bro. Glen sees 

many things that those of us living in 

a land-locked area see seldom, or 

even never. In July, a Japanese 

Naval Destroyer showed up as a new 

neighbor! 

RIM has been without the Eagle for 

over a year, since she was damaged 

in the typhoon in April 2021. She was left in Palau during the voyage to Indonesia earlier this year. 

When they returned, they began work to repair it. They hope to have her seaworthy soon. 

Since returning to the port in Palau, the Knights 

and Hopkins have been gathering with fellowship 

members on the ship instead of the rented 

facility they used before. After prayer and 

worship, they sometimes enjoy a delicious meal! 

Bro. Glen plans to sail for the Philippines to work 

in the Visayan 

Sea soon. 

However, he 

needs to find a 

crew first. All 

their crew members served their terms and moved on. Please pray 

that they are able to find a crew so they can continue their work!  

Fellowship members 

Fellowship meal 

Japanese Naval Destroyer 

Brent working on the Eagle 



VBCH Co-op 

This is the third year of our co-op! We have 

several new families and a total of about 70 

students this year! We have a great group of 

parents who are quick to help in many ways, 

from teaching a class, to suggestions on how 

to improve our procedures, to lending a hand 

with whatever is happening at the moment. 

And the kids all have a great time! Below is a 

picture of Bro. Larry leading the closing 

assembly. 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 

MDO:  Mother’s Day Out 

We are excited about our second year of MDO! 

Our new director, Amy Patterson, worked hard 

to get things ready for this year. We have a few 

new workers and several new students, and 

they are all having a great time! We still have a 

few openings!  


